TOWN OF BREMEN SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON September 12, 2024, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present:

Wendy Pieh; Steve Page, and John "Boe" Marsh

Town Representatives:

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk, Dave Adkins, Road

Commissioner.

Public present:

Ann Nesslage, Bremen Conservation Commission via ZOOM; Kerry Kohnert; Jonathan Riley: LCN, Walter Radloff via ZOOM, Cheryl Ferrara, Tony Ferrara, Jack Mohr, Nick Delprete and

Naomi Martin.

The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) approved the appointment of Nickolas Delprete to the Bremen Planning Board for a 3-year term.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) approved the BYOB permit for John Stirratt.

Fire Chief Poland discussed the issue of what the Selectmen would like to be done with the old rescue vehicle. Fire Dept. suggests that the vehicle go out to bid as done with the previous tanker truck.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) approved the old rescue vehicle to go out to bid with the details of the vehicle and bid time line to be determined at the next Selectmen's meeting.

Ann Nesslage began with the acceptance of resignation from Kerry Kohnert, she will be missed by the BCC. Naomi Martin worked with Brad from Coastal Rivers and completed the final plantings. The mowing issue was discussed, Selectman Page informing that he had met with the mowing company for clarification on the path mowings, which is in the current contract, and determined further detail would be necessary for the next contract, this being how many times mowing necessary/requested for each location. BCC suggestions as to the number of times for each location would be appreciated to have that greater detail outlined in the new contract.

Dave Adkins gave an update for the roads, the 2 culverts on Medomak and corner of Medomak and Collamore Roads have been replaced. Rial Herald will be closed on Tuesday, September 17th for that culvert to be replaced. Now that the tourist season is coming to an end, bush cutting will resume on some of the roads, but will be working in conjunction with Jody Sprague as the ditching process will be happening this fall.

The Shellfish lottery will be happening on October 1st at 2:30 pm.

On a motion duly made by Select Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to approve the minutes of August 15, 2024 and the warrant of August 30, 2024 and September 13, 2024.

On a motion duly made by Select Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to adjourn at 5:33 pm.

TRUE RECORD ATTEST:

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk

BREMEN BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Wendy Pieh, Chair

John Marsh

Stephen Page